Reasoning for SAP AG’s “No” vote on making the OASIS Web Services Reliable Messaging TC’s WS-Reliability v1.1 Committee Draft an OASIS Standard

The WS-Reliability v1.1 Committee Draft contains an optional, but normative appendix ("Appendix B. WS-Reliability Features, Properties

and Compositors") that introduces a means to advertise RM capabilities in WSDL 1.1.

There are several issues that led SAP to vote “no” on making WS-Reliability a committee draft in the first place (see http://www.oasis-open.org/apps/org/workgroup/wsrm/ballot.php?id=392&) and that still hold true:

· The specification appears to be back porting the features and properties concept, which is currently part of WSDL 2.0. However, it also adds a new “compositors” concept to WSDL 1.1, which is not part of WSDL 2.0. This addition breaks the intended forward compatibility.

· The mechanism is optional, which does not help to achieve interoperability.

SAP strongly believes that this is the wrong place to add such generic functionality.
As far as the compositor concept is concerned, there have been previous attempts to gain support from the W3C Web Services Description Working Group (WSD WG) for introducing the concept in WSDL 2.0, but the WSD WG has denied doing so (for example, see http://lists.w3.org/Archives/Public/www-ws-desc/2004Mar/0039.html). Besides the minority opinion to still introduce this concept (see http://lists.w3.org/Archives/Public/www-ws-desc/2004Jul/0371.html), there is also a minority opinion to completely remove the features and properties concept from WSDL 2.0 (http://lists.w3.org/Archives/Public/www-ws-desc/2004Jul/0375.html and http://lists.w3.org/Archives/Public/www-ws-desc/2004Jul/0395.html). After having the W3C Workshop on Constraints and Capabilities for Web Services (see http://w3.org/2004/06/ws-cc-cfp.html), it seems very likely that the W3C will establish a separate working group for this very subject and that it will be scoped to develop a technology more flexible than the features and properties concept.
Ignoring these developments and introducing a generic concept in a domain-specific specification now will most likely lead to inconsistency with core Web services standards in the future.
